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9th March 2018 
Dear Parents and Carers 

 
Weekly Newsletter 

Class Attendance Award for week ending 2nd March 2018 

  Attendance Minutes Late 

First Year 2 100% 0 

Second Year 5 98.4% 260 

Third Year 3 97.9% 55 

Fourth Reception 97.6% 185 

Fifth Year 4 97.2% 0 

Sixth Year 6 96.1% 65 

Seventh Year 1 95.6% 70 

 
Attendance Matters 

Fantastic attendance report for Year 2 – 100% attendance and no lates!  This is a great 
achievement, in spite of the bad weather last week.   
 
An acceptable level of attendance is 96% - we are very nearly there!  
Well done everyone. 
 
Every minute counts – punctuality is very important.  Just five minutes 
lateness every day adds up to three days lost learning.  Fifteen minutes 
every day equates to two weeks. 
 
Please can you make sure that your child gets to school on time every 
day.  It is very disruptive for the teacher and the other pupils when a 
child arrives late in the morning and the lesson has already started. 
 
 

School Meals Arrears 
With immediate effect, all school meals must be paid for in advance.  This is unfortunately 
due to several parents who have allowed arrears to build up.   
 
To accommodate exceptional circumstances, we will allow arrears equal to five meals to 
accrue.  On the sixth day, your child will be required to bring a packed lunch to school, if the 
arrears have not been cleared. 
 
This is in line with our Debt Recovery Policy. 
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Easter Notices 
Easter will soon be upon us.  Please make a note of the following dates for your diary.  
 

 
Monday 26th March  - Easter Service in Church at 10.45pm  
    – Parents are welcome to attend 
Wednesday 28th March - Easter Bingo from 2pm – 5.15pm (FWH) 
Thursday 29th March  - Break up for the Easter Holidays 
Monday 16th April  - Back to School 
 
 

The Halton Haven Easter Beanies have arrived and are on sale from the school office for £1. 
 
 
Thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 

 
 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher  
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